Attachment B

David Benish

From: Kirtley, Joshua (VDH)} <Joshua.Kirtley@vdh.virginia.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, March 22, 2016 2:18 PM

To: David Benish

Subject: Water Connection Request for William A Wells (1537 Polo Grounds Road)
Attachments: water ltr.pdf; dr letter about water.pdf;, WA WELLS REPORT WITH FIGURE.pdf

Good afterncon, David. Hope that you’re doing well.

As discussed over the phone, Mr. Wells has requested that | review the attached information and to make

recommendations as to the best remedy for his drinking water needs. He has indicated to me that the water
has damaged plumbing fixtures in his home and has caused health concerns. Additionally, he has stated that
the poor water has created a hardship because he has to buy drinking water for himself and family along with

his animals.

After reviewing the information from TrueNorth Environmental and Dr. Asao-Ragosta, | don’t see the
likelihood that drilling another well would relieve Mr. Wells of the poor water quality. | concur with their
assessment based upon my experience with permitting private wells in the general area.

Given the information that Mr. Wells has provided which indicates health concerns, along with the close
proximity to the public line, | would make the recommendation that permission be granted for Mr. Wells to

connect.

Please review the attached information and let me know if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Josh Kirtley

Josh Kirtley

Environmental Health Technical Consultant
Onsite Sewage and Water Programs
Thomas Jefferson Health District

Office (434) 972-6288

From: WELLS W A EXCAVATING [mailto:wawellsexcavating@embargmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, February 10, 2016 8:03 AM

To: Kirtley, Joshua (VDH)

Subject: William A Wells

Josh,

Please let me know if you need anything else.
Tammy S. Agee

W.A. Wells Excavating, LLC

1537 Polo Grounds Road

Charlottesville, VA 22911





